Hillcrest Residents Association Minutes
October 14, 2024 – Hillcrest Hall (lower level)

Attending: April Panian, Pittman Ware, Jessica Saunders, Karen Ryall, Laurel Lawrence, Austin Sanders, Janet Flegal, Toni Johnson, Karen Konarski Hart

Absent: Matt Price, Rob Hodge, Toni Johnson, Steele Strauss, Caroline Reddman, Mike Jackson


1. Pittman called the meeting to order at 6:01 PM

2. Approval of Minutes: Motion was made by Karen Hart to approve the Minutes and Austin seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

3. Treasurer’s Report: Balance = 19, 609.69 + PayPal $2979.49 + Pancake Breakfast and HRA Booth $2402.00 for total of $24,991.18 Motion was made by Karen R to approve the Minutes and Laurel seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

4. Elected Officials and Those Seeking Public Office:
Tippi
*Early voting coming up
*Early session starting in January 
*Nicole Wall – new superintendent at deaf school and will become superintendent over both schools once new school is built. 
Kathy:
*Board voted 2 weeks ago to approve drainage problem on N Fillmore. 
*Worked with ARDot for project by school for blind and deaf and thanks to Tippi for help on that project
*Not experiencing very good trash collection lately. Tomorrow will have new trucks delivered and hope headed in right direction. Apologize for how it has been. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]*Pick it up Little Rock – new program for litter. Also, have Adopt a Street program available. Lennie Massanelli and Rachel Partridge does adopt a street. 
*More engagement on one post about Roper Romp than other thing I have posted all year. Lot of folks talking about how much joy the event brought them that were not even there so thank you to Toni and Karen. 
Julie:
*transferred funds to crisis stabilization unit
*Sent money for CASA for kids
*Setting up board that is going to go over and look at all the elected official’s jobs and determine on if they want to condense or re-align some of their jobs (treasurer, assessor, elected officials.) Going to pick 9 people to be on this board. Not really excited about this but need people on that board that will be objective. Last time this was done was 10 years ago and they combined county controller and county clerk. The judge came in and decided that they wanted to combine. 

Jackie Kaufman – Justice of Peace District 4 – lives in Leawood. Working at Christ the King Church in accounting. View the proposal for 9 people board as an audit and not necessarily a bad thing. Homelessness and reducing crime and looking for solutions to that. Very much support law enforcement and would like to see better re-entry programs for inmates coming back into the public. 

Brent Eubanks: 17th division Pulaski County judge and would appreciate your vote and support. 

Jordan Thomas: I am 34 years old. My wife is a NICU nurse. We have a 5-year-old and a 4 month old. AT large 9 LR City Board. Early voting starts next month. Appreciate your support.
  
Julie Blackwood: Running again and supporting public safety and the re-entry program. Jackie is running as Republican, and I am the Democrat. Strongly support our sheriff as the state re-entry rate is 50% and he has 5% rate. We have a balanced budget and never once been in red since in office. I am a strong Democrat and hope everyone will support me in the next election. 

5. President’s Comments: Shoutouts to Toni and Karen for the awesome event (Roper Romp). Lots of enthusiasm and was great. Thank you to board members who participated in retreat, HRA Booth, pancake breakfast, Jessica for volunteering for HarvestFest board. 

6. New Business:
Bob:
Short term rental – city still reviewing revisions to ordinance. The letter that the board had reviewed suggestions for possible revisions has been passed on to Kathy. Planning commission meetings are still coming up each month. Some are less controversial, but others have lots of neighbors around them that are very concerned. Encourage everyone to be mindful of neighbors around you and if hear of any that are coming up that we need to take a stronger position or let me know and encourage neighbors to voice their concerns. 
Kathy – looking to get the program started soon that will identify STR’s that have not gone through the process and been approved. 


a. Roper Romp – Winners for $100 gift cards
Delana Chance - $100 Box Turtle 
John Johnson - $100 Proof
Michelle Shaw - $100 Hill Station
b. Craig Douglas – Pulaski County Regional Recycling 
1 of 19 regional solid waste managements – we are only one in Pulaski County. We negotiate contracts. The primary contract is for Waste Management. Jacksonville and Maumelle do their own recycling. The primary purpose of recycling is for single family households. Landfills only have limited space and the more we can recycle the more we keep out of a landfill. Recycling also adds jobs. We were able to promote this at HarvestFest. We will continue to do that and support community events. Our primary responsibility is marketing communications, so we all know how to recycle right. We appreciate Hillcrest as you all have a very high participation rate in recycling. Also have a good track record of not recycling stuff that is not recyclable. Hillcrest Recycles right but things change was the point of the mailer. We now can put glass back in curb side recycling carts. We also now accept #1 clamshell containers that usually get when you do takeout. Also accept #7 plastic bottles. Glass is important because the county now has a new glass recycling facility in NLR.  Light weight foam aggregate – 80% less weight than regular gravel and used in road construction and environmentally friendly since it does not need to be mined. Will create 40 jobs. Really does go to recycling center and not landfill. Invite you to go to facility out at Little Rock Industrial port. Can see what happens to recycling you put in bins. We call it the Mrph. Operated by Waste Management and they want folks to come out and see. We have 5 green stations that accepts items that do not go in cart. Old TV’s, old phones, old computers and accept chemicals like pesticides, plastic bags, etc.  Can go to mydoright.com to view list.
We manage a 27 county waste tire recycling facilities. Over 3 million tires were collected and recycled. 4 tire districts and we manage district 2. Judge Hyde is chairman of the tire and recycling boards. New Kourimata takes all the tires and recycles the steal for their melting process and use carbon for steal. Thank you for the excellent job that Hillcrest does with recycling. One final thing Kathy mentioned trash collection and we also have missing recycling pickups. Call her and we will correct that missed picked up. 
Karen – feedback – would prefer the more information be on the mailers that was on the literature they brought tonight. 
Lou – FYI bunch of folks didn’t get it. 
Janet – if it is smaller than credit card the machine won’t accept it – it will fall through. No to plant containers. 
Change from bi-weekly to weekly? – Yes, and have commitment from waste management to discuss. Either weekly or increase size of recycling cart. 
c. Pancake Breakfast/HRA HarvestFest booth – very steady flow and lots of people. Daniel Bryant donated bacon. Mike wanted to ask for any suggestions or feedback for how to improve upon the event. Added the kid’s activities. Face painting, tattoos, etc. People seemed to stick around longer. Sold lots of memberships and T-shirts. 

d. PHE PTA Request – Brooke Augusta Ware – asking HRA for $1000. Janet and Karen Ryall $500 from Jessica’s education budget (Picasso’s and welcome back money). Motion was made by Janet to approve the request and Karen R seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

e. Board Retreat Recap 
*Looking into starting a signature spring event on a smaller scale than HarvestFest. 1st weekend of May or there abouts. 
  -Historic Hillcrest guided tour. 
  -Tour of neighborhood gardens and the contest for gardens. 
  -Walking parade like midland hills
*Bringing back the newsletter – the biggest challenge was producing it. Create a monthly news bulletin board perhaps located at The Crest Park could be updated monthly. Protected from vandalism and weather. 
*Work on doing better job informing about tax credits. Maybe do a yearly mailer. 
*Bring back zoom so folks cannot attend. 
*Figure out a better way to manage member lists. Wix not working well for our needs. Either need a new solution or contact Wix. Jessica talked to the developer, and they said to just hire someone to create and manage the site. Alex will look at Wix. 
*Neighborhood improvement – exploring cost of undertaking beautification project throughout commercial district. 
*Halloween ghost tour next year. 
*Maybe do an Easter Egg hunt. 
*Plane crash of 1960 Midair – part of plane fell at playground at elementary school. Look into doing something to based on that event. 

f. Membership management software: Will continue to investigate. 

7. Committee Reports 
a) Membership – nothing new
b) Communication – N/A
c) Preservation and Planning – Bob’s update above on STR’s is all
d) Parks – N/A
e) Education – LRSD meeting at Hall High School regarding school year calendar and cell phone usage. Caroline and Steele will share on social media. Tomorrow at 6:00.
f) Arts and Aesthetics – N/A
g) Safety Alex – gone over initial survey and working on getting it hammered out and sent out. New member who is going to talk with NLR. The whole point is to enhance safety by identifying concerns. Next phase is going to local organizations to understand their issues. 



8. Upcoming Events – 

a. HMA Meeting 10/19/24
b. Hillcrest Garden Club 10/27/24 (last one until Spring)
c. Hillcrest Pumpkin Roll 11/3/24
d. Hillcrest Christmas Tree Lighting 12/6/24
e. Holiday Décor Contest (voting starts after Thanksgiving) – week of 16th for judging

11. As there was no other business, a motion was made by Austin to end the meeting and Karen Hart seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.


The meeting adjourned at 7:43

